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OBJECTION TO SITE HG2- 124 Peckfield

Dear, Leeds planning,

I would like to object to the plans for housing at Peckfield in Garforth. This proposed housing would sit just above Garforth cliff, and local residents are already having issues with drainage and flooding. The Road structure around the site could not take all the extra traffic.

The solution according to local councillors would be a BY-PASS, around the A63, virtually making Garforth a big traffic island! This would spoil yet more green space and the local Children who already face danger, by crossing the A63 at the busy Kippax Turning (Charlie sweep corner), would then have to cross a by-pass with more vehicles to avoid! The same would apply to the elderly residents who live in the retirement homes at Garforth cliff, unless the solution would be a bridge at both places? Again blotting the landscape!

To me, Garforth already has a By-Pass, junction 46 to 47 of the M1 to the West of our Town! The new east Leeds outer ring road proposed from the A64, would meet the M1 at Thorpe Park, junction 46, surely we would want these extra vehicles to travel along the M1 instead of travelling through Garforth! The A656 road that goes from junction 47 to the A63 should be widened to be a dual carriageway by pass to the North of our town and the roundabout at Peckfield Farm Shop moved closer to the M1 , Close to the entrance to Peckfield Waste Tip, so traffic avoids travelling through Garforth and uses the M1 as a By-pass. The A63 would have to be moved slightly to meet up again with the new roundabout.  

If new houses are to be built in Garforth, they need to be built all together and Improvements in Infastructure, especially improved Schools places, Sports facilities and drainage must happen,. To me the best sites would be Sturton Grange North or the fields at West Garforth along Waklefield/Aberford Road with a new road connecting them to Junction 46 of the Motorway. 

I would also like to protest against the proposed Industrial park by Junction 47 of the M1 down Ash Lane. Again blotting the landscape, but why, if these plans were already in place, did this project not move to Thorp Park when the New Supermarket idea was scrapped? Instead even more houses are currently being built by the railway line at Thorp Park, when that could be the Industrial park or a new prison mentioned.  



Regards

Brett Hoyle

Local resident.  






